I hope everyone enjoyed a great and safe Mardi Gras. Since the beginning of the year, I have attended many meeting, on behalf of this Civic Association. I will attempt to give you a brief synopsis of each of them.

On January 24th, I was asked to attend a meeting with Tommy Hebert, Elton Lagasse’s representative on the Jefferson Parish Planning Advisory Board. Several Highway Dr. residents were also invited along with  Waynette Glade, 1st Vice President, Sandra Roche’, 2nd Vice President, and Rhonda Gauthier, Treasure of  the S.T.C.A. The subject was the proposed building on the west corner of Highway Dr and Jefferson Highway, formally Mooney’s Gulf Station. The contractor came to represent the owner of Hubcap and Wheels Inc., who wishes to develop this sight.
The original building plans were too large for this property and needed many variances. For the Square footage of the building, the Parish required twenty-five (25) parking spaces. They could only supply twenty (20). It did not have proper sidewalks, insufficient green space, and posed a major problem with employees and patrons, using Highway Dr. as an auxiliary parking area. We proposed reducing the size of the building to meet the available parking spaces, use the resulting unused property for green space, proper sidewalks, along with signage, to keep anyone from parking next to the building and blocking the sightline of vehicles exiting Highway Dr. to Jefferson Highway. A suggestion was also brought forth to move the rear of the building forward to give the neighbor at the rear of the property space between his driveway and the building.
The builder agreed to present these changes to the owner and meet with us again before the next Planning Advisory Board Meeting on February 22nd.  

We met again on February 21st, where the contractor informed us that the owner agreed to make the proposed changes, but, could not cut the square footage of the building down enough to meet the required parking spaces. We made the suggestion to remove the building at Hubcap and Wheel’s present location and use that for employee parking and over flow parking, and to make a binding title agreement, that would force him to use this property only for the agreed propose and to sell these properties as one, should he decide to sell. The contractor agreed to present this to the owner. Tommy Hebert agreed to defer the public meeting before the Jefferson Parish Planning Advisory Board until March 15th, in order to secure this agreement. I invited the owner and contractor to our March 13th meeting to present this proposal to our membership.
I also attended a meeting on January 17th, with several other civic leaders, John Young, Elton Lagasse, Tommy Capella, and David Vitter. The meeting dealt with drainage of the Hoey Basin, which covers Old Metiarie and Old Jefferson. A solution to some of our drainage problems was proposed. The solution was to pump the water form the Hoey Cut to the River, instead of to the Seventeenth (17th) Street Canal, there for relieving the pressure on the Levees when the flood gates are closed during a hurricane, and helping during a rain event. Although this would not solve all of the drainage problems in the area, it would greatly help. Other problems are in older neighborhoods, like our’s, the drainage pipes are only 6 to 8 inches. Where as in newer neighborhoods there are a proper 12 inches. A proposal was suggested, to put a self imposed mileage on everyone affected. It was agreed upon almost unanimously, and David Vitter said he would work with Congress to try and get Federal funding for this. Elton Lagasse and John Young agreed to try to find the funding to get the engineering and estimated costs for the project.
A meeting with Aaron Brossard, Elton Lagasse, Tommy Capella, Jenifer Sneed, Parish Engineers, and members of the drainage department, was scheduled for February 7th to meet with Civic Leaders, on the Hoey basin. At this meeting, the existing improvements to the drainage and surge protection systems were explained to us. We were told of the fourteen (14) new pumps that have been added, seven of which are to improve drainage for rain events, and seven will be for surge protection during a hurricane, which would pump water to the new retaining ponds at Pontiff Playground (formally Metairie Playground) and the retaining pond under the Causeway over pass, at the Earhart Expressway.
Aaron Broussard also suggested not imposing a Mileage or Bond Issue at this time, but, asked us to back a rededication of funds, from Parish Departments that have an excess of funds needed to run those Departments. This proposal would be put on the ballot for Parish voter approval. In the mean time, they would work on getting approval for “Pump to the River”, with the Corp of Engineers, which has already approved the “Pump to the River” project for the Harahan-River Ridge Area.
On February 5th, I attended the Citizens for a Safer Jefferson Meeting, where Leutenant Nuval, of the Jefferson Parish Sheriff’s Office, spoke to us on Crime prevention and the shortage of Officers and Prison Guards. We were told that three hundred (300) beds remain empty at Jefferson parish lock up because of a lack of prison guards. By law, they cannot fill these beds, by court mandate, until prison guards are hired. There fore, nonviolent prisoners, such as drug dealers, prostitutes, and burglars, are released every day. There are no places to hold illegal aliens and they are also released. Until this problem is corrected, this will continue to happen. The FBI and federal Prosecutors are working to find a solution to these problems.
Please don’t forget that Annual Membership Dues are now being collected for 2007. Dues are $10 per person or $20 per household. A great bargain considering we sponsor an annual Membership Appreciation Dinner in May, Annual Night Out Against Crime Party in August and our Annual Christmas Party in December. Not to mention snacks and desserts and soft drinks, at every Membership Meeting. You also get to take part in preserving and improving our neighborhood and quality of life. Please consider renewing your membership or joining for the first time. Also consider inviting a neighbor or new resident to our next meeting and consider being a member. Remember every member helps our political clout.
Our Annual Membership Appreciation Dinner will be May 8, 2007. Dinner will begin at 6:30pm. with dessert to follow. Our main course this year will be Spaghetti and meatballs with garlic bread. Dessert will be variety of bread puddings. Salad will also be served. There will be music to set the mood. Come join us for a good time and great food.

Our next meeting will be March 13, 2007, for 7:00pm. at the Golden Age Center, in Jefferson Playground. I hope to see you there.
Kennith J. Lassalle

President
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